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PROCEEDINGS OF THE DODGE COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Regular meeting of the Dodge County Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Missel at 9:00 A.M. on Wednesday, October 12, 2016 in the Board Room of the Courthouse, Fremont, Nebraska with the following members present:  Synovec, George, Osborn, Strand, Beam, Weddle and Missel.  Absent:  None. Prior to roll call, Chairman Missel announced the meeting to be an open public meeting and that the open meeting laws were posted for anyone’s review.  

The Board unanimously declared the meeting legally convened.

The Board unanimously approved the agenda as printed with the exception of one correction to item #24, clarifying the real estate transaction to be a memorandum of understanding for a potential agreement to lease property, and received and placed on file various county officials’ reports, minutes of Fremont Health Board of Trustees System Board meeting of August 22, 2016 & financial statement for month ending August 2016, certificates of insurance from NIRMA (Nebraska Intergovernmental Risk Management Association) to Caterpillar Financial Services Corp., courthouse safety committee minutes of their September 28, 2016 meeting, October NIRMA Safety Shorts, Dodge County’s Insurance Schedules – Auto; Inland Marine and Building and Contents and certificates of insurance of Berkshire Hathaway Energy Company including Northern Natural Gas Co. and Great Plains Communication Inc. 

The Board unanimously, with Weddle abstaining, approved the minutes of the September 28, 2016 meeting as printed.
At 9:05 A.M., the Board recessed as a Board of Supervisors and convened as a Board of Corrections.  Chairman Missel dispensed with roll all members being present.
The Board unanimously received and placed on file correspondence from Jail Standards Division of the State of Nebraska on their recent annual evaluation of the Dodge County Jail determining it to be in full compliance with standards.
Under any items of discussion, Supervisor George commented on the large amount of prisoner medical bills in today’s finance of approximately $8,300.
At 9:07 A.M., Chairman Missel adjourned the Board as a Board of Corrections until Wednesday, October 26, 2016 at 9:05 A.M.
Immediately thereafter, the Board reconvened as a Board of Supervisors.  Chairman Missel dispensed with roll all members being present.
The Board unanimously approved the wage and hour claims as submitted in the amount of $170,919.38.
The Board unanimously approved the financial claims as submitted in the amount of $411,522.62.
The Board unanimously accepted the recommendation of the advisory committee and reappointed Vince O’Connor and Chirstopher Bristol to the Convention & Visitors Promotion Committee for another four-year term expiring October 29, 2020. 

The Board unanimously received a membership certificate from Northeast Nebraska Economic Development District and made no changes to the contact information for Dodge County. 
Under any business brought by the public or discussion from the public, Chairman Missel referred to item #24 of the agenda, since the majority of those in attendance would be expressing their concerns on the possible lease of real estate by the county.  He opened the floor and received many comments from downtown merchants opposing the relocation of the Probation Office to the old Schweser’s building at 106 East 6th Street.  Glen Ellis, current owner and lessor of the building on Main Street where the Probation Office is now located, first spoke followed by others opposing the relocation of the Probation Office with some wanting the office to be relocated somewhere else besides in the historic downtown area of Fremont.  Others suggested alternatives using the top floors only of the building and leaving the ground level floor for downtown retail space.  Interim Chief Probation Officer Steve Ortmeier spoke explaining they basically have outgrown their current office space.   Howard Krasne commented he would be interested in visiting with county officials regarding potential buildings with a parking lot he owned south of the courthouse.  These building were previously looked at by the county, but the search was narrowed down to the Schweser’s building as the most feasible and cost effective location.  After hearing comments, the Board unanimously passed a motion to table action on the real estate agreement to lease the old Schweser’s building until the next meeting, October 26th.

At 10:12 A.M., Chairman Missel declared a short recess of the County Board.  


At 10:25 A.M., the Board reconvened as a Board of Supervisors.  Chairman Missel dispensed with roll all members being present.


Next, Chad Marsh of Kirkham Michael presented a handout and explained to the County Board the Transportation Innovation Act, created under Nebraska State Statute 39-2805, which allocates funds for replacement and repair of county bridges under the County Bridge Match Program.  The program, which will be terminated on June 30, 2023, will reimburse counties for 55 percent of bridge construction costs up to $150,000 per bridge, but does not reimburse any engineering costs.  He felt the RFP (Request for Proposals) for the program should be available by Friday.  

Jean Andrews report she received a dividend check for approximately $20,000 from NIRMA this year.  Also announced was a special recognition award given by NIRMA (Nebraska Intergovernmental Risk Management Association) to County Attorney Oliver Glass for his helpful, supportive and cooperative assistance in the defense of legal matters concerning Dodge County.
Committee Report – Supervisor Osborn reported on a Region 5/6 Emergency Management Board meeting he attended where it was announced the Fort Calhoun Nuclear Plant would no longer be operable as of October 24th.  Demolition would begin and the site is anticipated to be deemed safe to the public in the spring of 2018.

At 10:25 A.M., Chairman Missel recessed the Board as a Board of Supervisors and convened the Board as a Board of Equalization with all members being present.

The Board unanimously approved tax roll corrections #4743 and #4744.

The Board unanimously received certification of levies from Cuming County Clerk, Washington County Clerk and Burt County Clerk for inclusion of West Point Schools, Arlington Schools and Oakland-Craig Schools in the levy sheets for 2016 and approved changes correcting the levy for Scribner/Snyder Public Schools and Logan Township tax request and levy with changes reflecting the consolidated levies.

The Board unanimously received and placed on file an amended 2016 Plan of Assessment for Dodge County from County Assessor Debbie Churchill covering three years of assessment plans.  

 At 10:40 A.M., Chairman Missel adjourned the Board as a Board of Equalization until 10:00 A.M. on Wednesday, October 26, 2016.
Immediately thereafter, the Board reconvened as a Board of Supervisors.  Chairman Missel dispensed with roll all members being present.
Next, County Clerk Mytty reported on a telephone conversation he had with Wesley Ehlers, Manager of Sequoia Consulting Group, regarding an issue tabled at the last meeting of the Countywide Cost Allocation Plan and the consideration of applying for reimbursements for direct and indirect costs.  He explained the county would still receive about $21,000 for the Clerk of District Court’s role in child support.  Until legislation changes, the laws do not allow for any reimbursement for “free” rent to house child support enforcement in the courthouse and “free” rent to the Social Services offices.  The Board unanimously passed a motion to receive the Countywide Cost Allocation Plan based on actual cost for the fiscal year ended June 30, 2015 from Sequoia Consulting Group of Henderson, Nebraska and authorized Chairman Missel to sign the certification of cost allocation plan and the County Clerk to apply for reimbursement for both direct and indirect costs.
At 10:45 A.M., the Board unanimously passed a motion to go into closed session to discuss general assistance claims for the month of September, 2016.
At 10:54 A.M., the Board unanimously passed a motion to go back into open session from the discussion of the claims.  No action was taken as a result of the closed session.
At 10:55 A.M., Chairman Missel adjourned the Board as a Board of Supervisors until Wednesday, October 26, 2016 at 9:00 A.M.







Fred Mytty








Dodge County Clerk

1. County Officials’ Reports

a) County Clerk (September 2016) 13a.pdf
i) Marriage Licenses


$800.00

ii) Copies



$453.00

iii) Miscellaneous Fees

        $9,465.58

b) Clerk of District Court (September 2016)

$4,432.20 13b.pdf
c) Highway Department (September 2016)
         $11,329.09 13c.pdf
d) Building Inspection/Zoning Department (September 2016)
$5,526.32 13d.pdf 
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